
Volkswagen, most effectively when the workforce
can see just why productivity and quality are
important: if a minor defect is not eliminated at
source, the cost consequences escalate exponen-
tially when it is only detected and eradicated far-
ther down the line. Understanding this, each mem-
ber of the workforce is more likely to play his or
her role because otherwise it will not be just their
colleagues who lose their livelihood but also
themselves.

“The importance of FDI in stimu-
lating enhanced productivity has
also been one of the characteristics
of Europe’s best practice labor pro-
ductivity performer, Ireland.” 

Elsewhere in Eastern Europe best practices are
nearly nonexistent. But in Ukraine, one of the
proven tools for fostering such change is empha-
sized: the joint labor-management study tour
abroad to examine standard practices in advanced
countries. A recent US$1 million USAID program
for Ukrainian enterprises is calculated to have
yielded US$18 million in profit and cost benefits
in just one year. So effective have study tours been
that the Bush administration is toying with the
idea of launching a new US$5 billion program for
other countries that meet the Copenhagen criteria.
Perhaps productivity is again back on the USA’s
support agenda for poor countries.

November 2002

1 November
Secretary-General Takashi Tajima attended the second consultative meeting with
Japanese manufacturing companies to discuss greater private-sector involvement in and
contribution to Green Productivity. The meeting was hosted by the APO in the
Secretariat.

12 November
Attended the Nihon Keizai Shimbun Inc. 10th Japanese Business Leaders’ Conference on
Environment and Development, Tokyo.

14 November
Received Mr. Dennis T. Ling, Manager, Business Development and Marketing Division,
State of Hawaii Department of Business, Economic Development and Tourism, who paid a
courtesy visit to the Secretariat.

Served as a moderator in the international forum on “The 2002 G8 Presidency and
Canadian Foreign Policy” organized by the Japan Institute of International Affairs,
Tokyo.

20–21 November
Attended the forum on Japan’s reform and restructuring organized by the Japan
Productivity Center for Socio-Economic Development.

28–29 November
Presented a welcome address at the International Ecotourism Conference Okinawa. He
also attended the APO workshop on GP and Ecotourism (28 Nov–1 Dec) held to coincide
with the conference so that participants could benefit from both programs.
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Mr. Tajima addressing the International Ecotourism Conference Okinawa. On the platform are: (L—R)
Mr. Masayuki Noha, President, Okinawa Convention and Visitors Bureau; Mr. Kazuo Aichi, President,
Japan Ecotourism Society; and Mr. Shigemasa Higa, Vice Governor of Okinawa

Anthony C. Hubert is the Secretary-
General of the European Association of
National Productivity Centers (EANPC)
located in Brussels, Belgium. He is a
regular contributor to this column.
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